Ysgol Llannon School

E bost: LangabeerM6@hwbcymru.net

Check In, Catch Up, Prepare - Return to School Information Sesiynau "Ailgydio, dal i fyny a pharatoi i'r Haf a mis Medi"

Dear Parents.

We hope that you are all safe and well. We would like to thank you for your co-operation and patience during this challenging time and for your involvement in, and support of, your child's learning.

Please accept this note that seeks to explain how we as a school have sought to implement the decision of the Welsh Parliament in re-opening schools to all years for a Check in, Catch up and prepare for Summer and September sessions as of the 29th June 2020.

It has been 13 long weeks since all schools were told to close in response to the COVID-19 crisis and we recognise that this has been a difficult and unsettling time for all. We have missed you all and are looking forward to welcoming you back.

However, it is incumbent on me to explain what individual measures we as a school have put in place and that these plans are subject to the strict controls imposed by Welsh Government and enforced by the Local Authority.

I would like to thank you for completing the parents questionnaire and giving an indication on whether you would like your child to experience a return to school ahead of the Summer break.

The decision in allowing your child to return to school remains a personal choice for parents and this note seeks to better inform your thinking.

The Local Authority have capped the number of pupils attending school at any one time at 26. Responsibility has also passed to the school in providing hub childcare provisions for the children of parents designated as key workers. We recognise the importance of delivering on that service and this responsibility has been at the forefront of our strategic planning.

I would urge all parents ahead of making an application for a hub place at the school, to read the guidance as contained on the Local Authority website and not abuse this provision as it will impact directly on the schools ability in providing a return to an educational setting for all who have requested it.

The senior management team has made every effort in devising a four week timetable that provides the best solution for all. One that ensures the safety of staff and pupils. One that balances the wellbeing and educational considerations of all our learners, as well as providing maximum support and flexibility to our key worker parents and all those having to return to work.

Please see below the timetable. You will be notified by text informing you of your child's allocated slot.

I hope these proposals meet with your agreement, and as always, I remain available to discuss and work through any particular issues as presented by this timetable.

Ahead of re-opening on the 29th, the school will also provide a detailed guide for parents on what changes we have had to bring in to school life as we all adjust to a new normal.

Kindest Regards,

James Ellis Chair of Governors

Dydd/Day	Grwpiau	Grwpiau	Grwpiau
	Groups	Groups	Groups
Llun/Monday	6 B	3+4 B	C.SD
Mawrth/ Tuesday	5 B	3+4 C	C.SC
Mercher/Wednesday	6 A	3+4 A	2 B
lau/Thursday	6 C	5 A	2 A

Amserlen grwpiau Ailgydio, dal i fyny a pharatoi i'r Haf a mis Medi"-Group Timetables for Check in and Catch up sessions 29/6/2020- 24/7/2020